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On March 6, 2024, College of Computing, Informatics, and Mathematics celebrated a fond farewell to three distinguished
colleagues who have dedicated their time and expertise to the field of education at UiTM Negeri Sembilan Branch,
Seremban Campus. The faculty members gathered to honour the remarkable contributions of Associate Professor
Rosmah Abdul Latif, Puan Rosnani Abdullah, and Puan Saliza Ramly as they embarked on new chapters in their lives.
Lecturers from other faculties were also invited to join this special occasion to express gratitude and appreciation for the
profound impact these former distinguished colleagues have had on the university and its community.

SAYONARA …

A HEARTFELT FAREWELL

The event took place at noon in the cosy setting of Kafe Bungaa & Gula, located at the center of Seremban Town. It
featured warm welcome and opening remarks by Head of School of Computing and Mathematics, Puan Nor Aishah Md
Noh, followed by farewell speeches from former distinguished colleagues. The luncheon was filled with nostalgia, laughter,
and heartfelt sentiments as the former colleagues shared their experiences working on campus. They also expressed
gratitude for the wholehearted and memorable farewell party organized for them.
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Figure 1: Selection foods and beverages served at Kafe Bungaa & Gula

Figure 2: Former distinguished colleagues delivering inspirational speeches
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During the farewell party, the celebrated lecturers were presented with tokens of appreciation from the faculty and the
attendees, symbolizing the gratitude for their invaluable contributions. The gifts were thoughtfully chosen to reflect the
unique personalities and interests of each lecturer and serve as lasting memories of their time at UiTM. Additionally, in
recognition of the presence of all attendees, we also shared delightful gifts as a gesture of thanks for joining us in honoring
the remarkable journey of our esteemed colleagues.

Throughout the event, heartfelt conversations flowed as we reminisced about shared experiences and celebrated the
achievements of the departed colleagues. It was a time for reflection, and laughter as memories were shared and bonds
were strengthened.

REMINISCING THE MEMORIES

A buffet featuring Malaysian and Western cuisines was served, creating a pleasant atmosphere for attendees to mingle and
engage in meaningful conversations. Attendees had opportunities to share cherished memories and extend their best
wishes to the departed colleagues. As we bid farewell to Associate Professor Rosmah, Puan Rosnani, and Puan Saliza, we
do so with gratitude for their dedication, inspiration, and friendship. They will be missed, but their legacy will continue to
inspire us as we move forward on our own academic journeys. We wished them the very best in their future endeavours.

Figure 3: Former distinguished colleagues received tokens of appreciations  

Figure 4: Group photo session
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